MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE CLERK’S OFFICE
March 13, 2023
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village Clerk’s Office on Monday, March 13, 2023.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Stendahl, Nelson, Rindal and Bjerke.   
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied with:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Bjerke to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on February 13, 2023, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Friends of the Strum Public Library – Carolyn Boehne, a representative for the Friends, spoke regarding the $290,000.00 loan that has now been paid off.  Throughout the years, the Friends have paid the principal and the Village has picked up the interest payments.  The Friends have been receiving half of the aluminum that the Village takes in.  Boehne stated that the Friends feel that this agreement can be nulled due to the payment in full of the library.  
Dawn Hering, Library Director, addressed the board, thanking them for their support of the library.  Hering had a year-end report for 2022 which consisted of total circulation of 14,672, e-material check outs 1,721, 759 patrons and over 2,900 in attendance within the different programs offered.  The library has a new website and many new resources that are available for the patrons.
Reports from officers:   
A. Chief of Police:  
a. LexiPol Update:  Chief Marsolek reported that the cost of updating the policies for the police department has been reimbursed by the League of Wisconsin Municipalities Insurance.  This cost was $1,600.00.
Committees:  
A. Personnel Committee:
a. The flexible time off was reviewed.
B. Public Works:
a. Alley Reconstruction Bids:  Bids were opened on March 9th in the Village Office.  The low bid was from Gerke Excavating out of Tomah.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the bid for the alley reconstruction to Gerke Excavating in the amount of $568,554.06.  Motion carried.
C. Miscellaneous:
a. Community Room Update – The room is being sheet rocked, taped, and mudded.  Painting will be done later this week followed by ceiling and lighting.  Flooring will be done in April.
b. Viking Golf & Dine Update – Berge gave an update on the Viking Golf & Dine project.  Evenson has completed the painting and the flooring has been installed.  Berge received a bid on replacing the windows.  The window bid is approximately $1250.00 for windows that don’t open to $1500.00 for the windows that open.  There are volunteers to help with the concrete replacement.  The bid for the concrete is $2000.00.
c. Woodland Park Update – The cost of the construction of the pavilion addition is $15,799.00 for building materials, $2,000.00 for electrical and $8,000.00 for concrete.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Stendahl to proceed with the ordering of the materials to start the pavilion project.  Motion carried.
Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 6287 thru 6340.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Rindal and seconded by Thompson to adjourn at 7:30 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk
